Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Open Board Meeting
September 17, 2009
Members present were: Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Barb Scott, Glen Scott, Janeen Igou, Pam Scott, Jim Purdy, Rich Dudley, and Monique Mullis.
The meeting was called to order at 5:40 pm.
President Glen Scott welcomed the members in attendance and the Board members and Park staff introduced themselves.  

The minutes from the last meeting (August 2009) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Reports
Treasurer’s Report:   A question was raised as to how the passes purchased with endowment funds were distributed.  Our newest member, Wally who works on Ft. Carson reported that there is a formal process on the Post that can distribute the passes that is an option for us.  

Our current spending balance is $5033.68 in the 1st Bank account.   We still have the $5000 El Pomar funds and the $5328 in the CD.  Treasurer’s report as submitted by Barb Scott was accepted unanimously.
Programs/Finance:  We have not heard whether we received the Wells Fargo Grant money we requested for the Junior Ranger project.      
Membership:  We have 2 new members since we last met.  Lori is requesting that in the next newsletter we ask members to update their email addresses.  Quite a few were undeliverable when the notice for this meeting went out.
Communications:  Website update:  Trying to get the name to rollover to the new host.  It is a work in progress.  Dan Scott is helping with this.  Jack is not present, so no other news.
Volunteer Update:  Brian Kerrigan reported there will be 4 more trail work days this year.  Volunteers have helped since May with manning the front desk, doing programs and the Hatleys have been great camp hosts.  December 4 is the Volunteer Recognition event at the Manitou Business and Art Center.  75 people attended last year.        
Old Business
Junior Ranger:  Pat passed around the artwork that Natalie Wetsick did.  It was amazing.  Pat reported a publisher needs to be chosen by the end of Oct.  Janeen is still working on getting prices.  We discussed presenting Natalie with a gift to thank her for her artwork as well as a letter.  Janeen will email members on what kind of gift Natalie would appreciate most and to vote on the cost.  
Park Manager Update
-Monique gave an overview of the year at CMSP.  The campground opened, the park had a 247% increase in revenue from a year ago.  Visitation is up 90%.  The campground has generated $158,000 in revenue so far.  Events at the Park were the Climb to Conquer Cancer, the bike race in June and there will be an Exterra Trail Race Oct. 3.  Oct 7 is fire prevention week at Cheyenne Mountain Airstation.  Oct 13 and 14 is Colorado College’s annual Track and Scat Survey.  Oct. 24 is the going away party for Brian Greenleaf.    
-Top of the Mountain:  the management of the property is still in the planning process.  A natural resource assessment is currently underway.  The next step will be to go to the public with a plan.     

-Seasonal closures of the campground will begin after Oct 14.  By Nov. 1 just the meadow will be open for the winter.  The Group Picnic Area will close Nov. 1.  The other picnic areas will remain open but the restrooms will have to be closed.
New business

Glen presented highlights of projects the Friends were involved with.  These included acquisition of the Top of the Mountain, the Grant from El Pomar, Jack’s Trail Guide and the passes for members of the military.
Rich proposed coming up with ways to mesh the volunteers with the Friends.  A possibility is to come up with funding for an Education Center in the space previously designated for the Event Center.  Discussed incentives for being a “Friend”, setting long term goals and getting the new brochure completed.  Glen indicated that we may need to have another date to develop a strategic plan.  

Glen reviewed the Board nomination process for the open seats.  Nomination forms were passed out and elections will be held in Oct.  

The golf cart needs new tires.  A motion was made to spend up to $200 for new tires and the motion was approved unanimously.  

A renewal for the Gazette was received.  Barb will look into the cost of the “Green” edition (on line version) and email the cost for a vote to members.

Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm.  Next meeting will be October 15 at 5:30 pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

